
 
www.universalcitybassclub.com  

          6 August 2019 

Meeting Called to order by President Fred Beard @ 7:30 pm 
  

Guest/Perspective New Members:  
 

Secretary Report: Accepted as published. 
 

Treasure Report:  July 2019 Treasurer Report presented by Stan.    
 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

Tournament Report:  David presented the July2019 tournament results:  

 

Falcon Lake: 26 participants, 96 fish, total weight 253.26 

 

Open Division:     Ladies Division: 

1st Doug Friesnhahan   9 Fish,    31.70 lbs 1st Brenda Mareth,         4 Fish,     18.45 lbs 

2nd Steve Connelley,    8 Fish,    21.84 lbs 2nd Rhonda Kosub,         3 fish     10.26 lbs  

3rd Dean Amos,     7 Fish,     9.09 lbs  

 

Big Bass: 

Brenda Mareth  6.54 lbs 

 

Heavy Team:     Couples Division: 

Doug Friesnhahan   9 Fish,    31.70 lbs Dean Amos,              7 Fish,    19.09 lbs 

Trevor Friesenhahn,   2 Fish,      4.72 lbs Brenda Mareth,         4 Fish,     18.45 lbs 

Total Weight   11 Fish     36.42 lbs Total Weight         11 Fish      37.54 lbs  

 

Boys Division:     Girls Division:  

Matthew Kosub             2 Fish     4.95  None 

 

Next tournament scheduled 17 & 18 August 2019, at Lake LBJ Weigh in Location: McNair Park.  

Weigh Time: Saturday @4pm & Sunday @ 2pm. 

 

The new scales that were ordered have arrived. 

 

TABC:  Randi announced that TABC will be making the decision on whether or not to make Mexico off 

limits for the State tournament due to the Mexican Fishing license situation.  The decision will be 

announced at the Captains meeting at State.

Treasurer’s Report: July 2019 BANK PETTY CASH 

Balance Forward $10534.89 $60.00 

Total Income $230.00 $0.00 

Total Expenses $1612.60 $0.00 

Ending Balance $9152.29 $60.00 



 

METRO:  METRO needs 2 UCBC volunteers to work city.  Dolline and Harvey are UCBCs volunteers.     

UCBC will be providing a $25  Gift card for the drawing in addition UCBC has also provided a club 

roster as requested by METRO. 
 

Top 8 Fundraiser & Club Picnic:  Scheduled for 24 August at Steve Connelley’s house. Discussed 

event and per Steve Connelley, all meat has been donated for this event. Side dishes to be provided by 

members same as for the Life Member Fundraiser. Helen Freeman has volunteered to coordinate items 

and passed a list around for members to sign up for a dish.  A live and silent auction will be conducted 

and will be headed up by Randi Wayland.  Once again, Walter Vestal has agreed to offer a doe hunt for 

the auction. Doe hunt cards are on sale for $20 each.  Contact Doug Friesenhahn at 210 844-3242 if 

interested.  All Proceeds will go to the top 8 to help defray the cost of the state tournament. 

 

New Business: A motion was made for the club to pay the basic METRO City Championship entries of 

$30 for club members.  Vote was held and passed.  UCBC members fishing City will have their entries 

paid by UCBC, and additional division i.e. Ladies side pot, big Bass etc. will be your responsibility.  

 

Discussion:  A Discussion was held concerning Mexican fishing License.  Fred has sent an email with the 

information.  You can purchase them from BAJA CALIFORNIA SUR website;  

www.sportfishinggbcs.gob.mx.  Follow all the directions.  First, turn off pop up blockers.  Call your 

credit card company and get clearance before trying to pay.  Once you pay you will get confirmation and 

a return email with a signed license.  It will be in a PDF format and then print it. 

Meeting Adjourned:  8:48 pm 

 

 

Kris Hunter 

UCBC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

http://www.sportfishinggbcs.gob.mx/

